
 

Third Sunday of Advent                                                  December 17, 2017  

 

 

 

Welcome to the First Presbyterian Church family 
 
 
 

Nancy Baldwin 
 

Doris Brasure 
 

Mary Craik 
  

Lisa Fleet & Cory Paliewicz 
 

Karl Hemmila 
 

LaMart & Nancy Hightower  
 

Mark & Kathryn Johnson 
 

Garry & Wilma Koehn 
 

Kelsey Nordengren 
 

Pat Revello 
 

Rick & Valerie Stewart 
 

Jerry & Katie Taylor 



 

WELCOME! 
We sincerely welcome all those visitors who are sharing in this time of worship this  

morning. May God’s presence be real, meeting us at our point of need.  Please stand 

and introduce yourself during our time to welcome visitors and friends; sign the visitor  

card located at either end of the pews, then place it in the offering plate or in the black 

mailbox outside of the church office. If  we can be of assistance to you, please tell the 

Pastor, an usher, or any church member. Following worship, stay for Coffee Hour in the 

parlors directly behind the sanctuary. We look forward to seeing you again and often!  

 

WE CARE ABOUT CHILDREN 

Activity bags are available in the Narthex for children to use during worship. A Nursery for 

infants and children is provided on the first floor. An Usher will be pleased to direct you. 

Children under age 5 are welcome!     

 

OUR INVITATION                                                                 
If you are seeking a church home, we ask that you prayerfully consider joining this  

congregation. Please know that YOU ARE WANTED!!  If you desire to do so, please speak 

with the Pastor following worship or call the church office at 226-6587 for an appointment. 
 

 OUR MISSION AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

In gratitude to God, empowered by the Spirit, we strive to serve Christ in our daily tasks 

 and to live holy and joyful lives. As a community of faith, we commit to know,  

grow and show Christ’s love to all through worship, education, and service. 

 

First Presbyterian Church,  

PCUSA 

  120 North Front Street 

Marquette, MI  

49855-4379 

(906) 226-6587 

 

E-mail:  pastornjc@gmail.com or  

or firstpresbyterianmqt@gmail.com 

Website:  www.firstpresbyterianmarquette.com 

In the event of an emergency, call Pastor Nick at 330-565-3112. 

First Presbyterian Church 

Marquette, MI  

FYI:  Updates on total giving are  posted outside the main office throughout the 

year, and monthly income & expense detail are available in the church office.  

THE WEEK AHEAD...    
Sunday, December 17 -  Third Sunday of Advent                                              

        8:00 a.m. - Worship in the parlors -  

                              Rev. Nicholas Cammarata 

        9:00 p.m. - Sunday School Adult & Youth 

      10:00 a.m. - Worship/Sanctuary -  

                              Rev. Nicholas Cammarata 

      11:15 a.m. - Second Sunday Lunch in the Social Hall 

      11:30 a.m. - SE&A meets 

        6:00 p.m. - Sr. High youth meet 

        6:00 p.m. - ACA  

Monday, December 18 

      10:00 a.m. - Knitters and Wannabes 

        7:00 p.m. - Al-Anon 

Tuesday, December 19 

        7:00 a.m. - Men’s Ministry  

      10:00 a.m. - Rachel Circle meets 

      12:00 p.m. - Lunch Bunch  

        6:00 p.m. - ACA 

        7:00 p.m. - Marquette Male Chorus 

Wednesday, December 20 

        5:00 p.m. - Building & Grounds 

        6:15 p.m. - Bell Choir 

        7:30 p.m. - Chancel Choir 

Thursday, November 21 

      11:00 a.m. - Prayer Service in the Chancel 

        6:00 p.m. - Stephen’s Ministry training 

        7:00 p.m. - GA & Gam-anon        

Sunday, December 24 - 4th Sunday of Advent       

                                               Christmas Eve   

      10:00 a.m. - Worship/Sanctuary - 

                            Rev. Nicholas Cammarata 

      11:15 a.m. - Coffee Hour by the Membership Committee 

        6:30 p.m. - Special Music 

        7:00 p.m. - Christmas Eve worship 

        8:00 p.m. - Coffee Hour by Carolyn & Wim McDonald 

                            and Pat Pellett 

        6:00 p.m. - ACA  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lectionary Readings for:   

Sunday, December 24, 2017 

 

Isa. 9:2-7  

Psalm 96  

Titus 2:11-14 

Luke 2:1-14 (15-20)  

 

December 10, 2017 Attendance: 
 

8:00 a.m. - 9     10:00 a.m. - 156 

Nursery - 4 

The DEACONS suggest… 

Baby supplies– diapers, formula, and 

baby food, etc. are the donation choices 

for the month of December for the 

Salvation Army. Non-perishable food 

items are always welcome. Thank you 

for your support! 

(Small toiletries from motel stays are 

also greatly appreciated.) 



WORSHIP FOR THE LORD’S DAY    

Third Sunday of Advent                                                                                           December 17, 2017 
 

GATHERING MUSIC                                                        

WELCOME TO VISITORS AND FRIENDS            

ANNOUNCEMENTS                                                                                       Liturgist:  Susan Candy 

PRELUDE                                     “O Come, O Come Emmanuel”                               

                                                                         Bell Choir  
                                                                                                                     

LIGHTING THE THIRD ADVENT CANDLE  

JOY   

       Reader 1:  We light the third candle of Advent.  

       Reader 2:  We look to John, the one you sent, to point us to your light. The light will come into               

                         our world and enlighten everyone.   

       Reader 3:  God sent John the Baptizer to prepare the people for the coming of Jesus Christ,       

                         the true Light of the World. John called for people to repent of their sins and to live  

                         faithfully. He baptized with a cleansing water and proclaimed the new life that  

                         Christ, the one who would follow him, would bring. This Advent, we ask for God's  

                         mercy and a joyful new beginning.  

          People:  Merciful God, we give thanks that you send messengers like John to call us to  

                         greater faith. We ask that in these days we prepare for you in prayer and acts  

                         of holy compassion. Forgive us and lead us to your light...  

                All:  Shine on us, O God of justice; guide our path through gloom of night;  

                         bear within us Wisdom's glory; Come to us, O Christ the Light.          
                        

*HYMN #9 (vs. 1, 2 & 3)             “O Come, O Come, Emmanuel”     
                                                                                   VENI EMMANUEL 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

*CALL TO CONFESSION  

*PRAYER OF CONFESSION  

       Leader:  Holy God, open our eyes to the presence of your Spirit  

       People:  upon us, within us, among us.      
       Leader:  For our apathy in the presence of oppression,          

       People:  forgive us.   
       Leader:  If we have contributed to the brokenheartedness of anyone,      

       People:  forgive us.  
       Leader:  For our participation in systems that enslave,  

       People:  forgive us.  
       Leader:  When we are deaf to your good news,  

       People:  forgive us. 
       Leader:  When our mouths remain too tightly closed,  

       People:  loosen our lips with songs of praise.  
       Leader:  Hear our prayer, O God, and forgive our sins.  

       People:  Hold us in your mercy, now and forever. AMEN. 

*DECLARATION OF FORGIVENESS 
* Those who are able may stand. 

STEWARDSHIP 

Thank you to those who have pledged for 2018! If you haven’t done so, it’s not too late.   

Pledging members of our congregation (and non-members that wish to pledge) can place a pledge 

card in an envelope marked "Stewardship Pledge 2018." Then, place it in the Sunday offering, 

send by U.S. Mail, or drop it in the black mailbox next to the church office. Thank you. 

~ Dave Kurtz, Financial Secretary 

 

FROM MISSION SUPPORT 
The 2018 giving envelopes will be available for congregational pick-up on a table in the Main Hall 

today. Just a reminder, although these envelopes are being distributed prior to 2018, please do not 

use the envelopes until January 1st or later. Any donations placed in the 2018 church envelopes 

will be credited to year 2018 and will not appear on the 2017 final giving statement balances. 

Please use the 2017 envelopes for any donations in year 2017. Thank you! 

 

The Per Capita for 2017 is $38.00, please pay your per capita by December 31, 2017. 

 

If you are 70 ½ or older and have IRA or other retirement assets, you may be obligated to take a      

Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) by the end of December. Consider sharing some of this      

taxable income with our church. It’s a great way to build your stewardship:  you get a deduction  

and the church receives tax-free money to sustain and build upon its mission. Curious? Contact         

Financial Secretary, Dave Kurtz at 906 226-6587 Monday-Thursday.  

 

FROM MEMBERSHIP & FELLOWSHIP 
Give Scrip cards for Christmas gifts:  Scrip is available in the church parlors every Sunday after      

worship. Some, such as:  Holiday Gas, Econo Foods, Marquette Food Co-op and Border Grill are 

available for immediate purchase. Other cards can be pre-ordered on Sunday or during the week 

by completing a Scrip Order Form in the office and will be available the following Sunday. You 

get full face value and the church receives from 3-15% from the business. All profits go towards 

the roof fund. Thanks for your continued support! 

 

FROM THE CE COFFEE STAND 
Try some Equal Exchange coffee today or give coffee for Christmas gifts! The following organic  

flavors are offered:  Ethiopian, Columbian, Proud Mama, Mind, Body & Soul, Love Buzz and  

Organic Decaf. Warm up with some fair trade coffee and support not only the small farmers who 

grow it, but also our our summer youth mission trip. 

 

 

 

 

  

    YOUR CHURCH STAFF:              Pastor - Nicholas J. Cammarata 

     Christian Education Director - Jenny Cammarata                                      

     Campus Ministry Director - Faye Elder                  Office Manager - Wendy Maki 

     Music Director - Griffin Candey                          Financial Secretary - David Kurtz 

     Organist - Anne Perket                                   Custodian - Karl Hemmila 

     Bell Choir Director - Dr. Andrew Poe                              Nursery Facilitator - Amanda Fruehling   



* Those who are able may stand. 

*HYMN OF PRAISE #579                    

       Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Ghost;  

       As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be, world without end. Amen, Amen.                       

 

PSALM                                                                                                                                  Psalm  126 

 

       Leader:  When the LORD restored the fortunes of Zion, we were like those who dream. 

       People:  Then our mouth was filled with laughter, and our tongue with shouts of joy; 

                      then it was said among the nations, “The LORD has done great things for them.” 

       Leader:  The LORD has done great things for us, and we rejoiced.  

       People:  Restore our fortunes, O LORD, like the watercourses in the Negeb.  
       Leader:  May those who sow in tears reap with shouts of joy.  

       People:  Those who go out weeping, bearing the seed for sowing, shall come home with  

                      shouts of joy, carrying their sheaves.  

       Leader:  This is the word of the LORD.  

       People:  Thanks be to God. 
 

ANTHEM                   “Bring a Torch, Jeanette, Isabella”              arr. Alice Parker and Robert Shaw                                                         

 

CONVERSATION WITH THE CHILDREN 
(Children are invited to attend Way of the child downstairs) 

 

ENGAGING THE TEXT 

OLD TESTAMENT READING (pew Bible, p. 691)                                                        Isaiah 61:1-4                                                        

NEW TESTAMENT READING (pew Bible, p. 61)                                                         Luke 4:14-21 

                                                                                   

SERMON                       "The Mysticism of a Meaningful Act"                   Rev. Nicholas Cammarata 

 

*HYMN #20                                "Watchman, Tell Us of the Night" 
                                                                                   ABERYSTWYTH 

 

  PRAYER OF DEDICATION FOR TITHES AND OFFERING (in unison) 

       With these gifts, dear God, accept the praise and thanksgiving of our hearts, which rejoice  

       in your goodness and love. Let these gifts point to your presence in the world, and further  

       your hope for the world through Jesus, Emmanuel, God-with-us. AMEN.  

     

OFFERTORY                    “Some Children See Him”/“O Hearken Ye”                        by Alfred Burt 

OFFERING        

 

*DOXOLOGY #592 (Old Hundredth) 

Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;  Praise God, all creatures here below; Praise 

God above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost.  Amen. 

Wednesday Night Live is now on holiday break and will resume in January 2018.  

 

Chancel Choir and Bell Choir rehearse on Wednesday, December 20th at their regular times.   

 

Join us for Sunday morning worship at 10:00 am on December 24th for service devoted to the 

meaning of the traditional Christmas carols we all love to sing. Come enjoy singing songs of 

praise celebrating the birth of our Savior Jesus. 

 

ON DECEMBER 24th… Celebrate the birth of our Lord at our  

Christmas Eve service. Gathering music starts at 6:30 pm and  

worship at 7:00 pm. Nursery available for infants and toddlers. 

 

There will be no Adult or Youth Sunday School on December 24th 

or December 31st. 

 

The church offices will be closed on Monday, December 25th.  

 

The Calvin College live internet event, “January Series” starts January 3rd, weekdays through 

January 23rd from 12:30-1:30 pm here at First Presbyterian Church. Fifteen days of a free liberal 

arts education. See the events schedule in the Main hall. Coffee will be served.  

 

First Presbyterian Church will next host Room at the Inn on January 14 - 20th.  

     

2nd Annual Soup & Chili Cook-off! Paul Schloegel is the reigning FPC Chili King but YOU 

could challenge him and take the title and the Golden Ladle at our next Soup & Chili Cook-off!  

Don’t miss out on this fun and friendly contest! The date for this Second Sunday Lunch is TBD 

so watch for the next update and plan to attend.   

 

The new 2018 Flower Chart is now hanging in the Main Hall; please sign up for a Sunday in the 

new year and dedicate your arrangement to someone you love. 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Sr. High Youth group’s annual Cookie Walk last  

Sunday. The event earned $1,125.94 for the 2018 summer mission trip. Woo Hoo! 

 

Donations for First Presbyterian Church Downstairs Kitchen Equipment Upgrades--- 
Garry & Wilma Koehn have generously offered to match another $1,000.00 in donations for the 

downstairs kitchen renovation. Please make a donation and note the memo or mark it in a sealed 

envelope as "Church Kitchen Equipment Upgrade." Thank you! 

 

FROM SOCIAL EDUCATION & ACTION  

The SE&A Committee is now collecting gently used or new winter coats and outerwear, in all    

sizes, both men’s and women’s, for our local Great Lakes Recovery Center. Please bring your  

donations to the collection box in the Main Hall.  



   Hearing devices are available in the Narthex. Ask an usher for help. 

   A wheelchair is also available in the Narthex for assistance in entering and exiting   

   the church. 
 

The flowers in the Sanctuary today are in celebration of…  

Happy 62nd Anniversary Jim & Betty Ann! It's beautiful to watch how the two 

of you interact with each other even after 62 years. You both are fun, caring, 

and you mean so much to all of us.  ~Love, your family 

 

Today is Second Sunday Lunch! Join us following worship for turkey tetrazzini and fellowship in 

the Social Hall. Please help keep SSL going by contributing to the cost of the lunch. Thank you. 

 

Today is the last day to contribute to the Staff Christmas Gifts! Special envelopes have been 

placed in the pews. If you write a check, note “Staff Christmas Gift” in memo, or place cash in the 

envelope and put it in the offering plate today. Gifts will be shared by the staff (other than pastor). 

 

The Social Education & Action Committee meets today following worship at 11:30 am.  

 

Christmas Caroling! Return to the church at 4:30 pm today as we carpool to our church family 

that need extra Christmas cheer. Year after year we share laughter, fellowship, and good tidings in 

this fun ADVENTure. Bring your family, bring a friend, and bring your Christmas Spirit! We will 

meet at Miriam Hilton's house after caroling to warm up with good cheer, soup and cookies. 

 

The Knitters & Wannabes meet on Mondays at 10 am in the parlors. Fellowship and knitting! 

 

The Men’s Ministry Group meets Tuesdays 7:00 - 8:00 am. 

 

Rescheduled due to inclement weather, Rachel Circle meets Tuesday, December 19th at 10:00 

am in the church Library. Pat Pellett will lead the conversation on “A Cloud of Witness”- The 

Community of Christ in Hebrews. Fellowship will be co-hosted by Chip O’Neill and Judy Kurr. 

The monthly mission report will be given by Janet McKie. All women are welcome. 
 

The fellowship of the Least Coin grants for 2017 have been published. Christian women, world 

wide, participate in this ecumenical movement. Giving the Least Coin of their culture to promote, 

peace, justice and reconciliation and in this way give equity despite various ecumenical contexts.   

 

Come to Lunch Bunch on Tuesday, December 19th at noon in the church parlors; join your 

friends for a festive holiday meal. Then, Lunch Bunch will be on break until March 2018. 

 

 

 

  

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH SESSION ELDERS:  class of ‘18:  Duane Gooch, Shannon Levra,  

Sue Manson; ‘19:  Faye Elder, Cathy Enright, Taylor Klipp, Andy Poe; ‘20:  Greg Bambach, Bill Houghton,  

Pete Premeau , Paul Schloegel 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH BOARD OF DEACONS: class of ‘18:  Dan Barrington, Joe Boyle, Lou 

Ann Jaklin, Susan Payant; ‘19:  Barb Gooch, Chad Larsen, John Levra, Beverly Tobin; ‘20 Sara Bednarek, Connie 

Kuzak, Mike Kuzak, David Payant. 

 

PRESENTATION OF NEW MEMBERS                          Rev. Cammarata and Elder, Cathy Enright 

 

JOYS AND CONCERNS ~ If you have a prayer request, joy, or concern, please stand, say your 

name and speak directly into the microphone so all can hear you. 

PASTORAL PRAYER/LORD’S PRAYER 

       

*THE PEACE   Please greet one another, within reach, saying, “Peace be with you.”   

 

 

*HYMN #17                           “Sleepers, Awake!” A Voice Astounds Us   
                                                                                   WACHET AUF 

 

*INVITATION TO HOSPITALITY 

*BENEDICTION    

*CHORAL BENEDICTION 

POSTLUDE                                       “Toccata on “Adeste Fideles”                      arr. David Hegarty    

 

 

 

 

SERVING TODAY 

Leading Worship: Rev. Nicholas Cammarata Acolytes: Youth Volunteers 

Music Director: Griffin Candey Greeters: Don & JoAnne Potvin 

Organist: Anne Perket Ushers: Frank & Mary Lee Oatley 

Liturgist: Susan Candey Counters: Pat Pellett, Taylor Klipp                            

Psalm Reader: Katja Tuuri Secure Building: Jim Enright 

Children’s Message:       Jenny Cammarata           Nursery: Amanda Fruehling 

First Presbyterian Church of Marquette participates in a music  

licensing agreement with CCLI license #2825067  



 
 
 
 
                                    CHRISTMAS POINSETTIAS 2017  

                   Have been given in loving memory of: 
 

                   My beautiful Wife, Elsie 

    from William P. Maki 

         

       Howard McKie, Husband and Daughter, Susan 

                from Janet McKie 

 

                  Our parents, Norm & Gwyn Stewart and Herb & Mary Burks 
                from Rick & Val Stewart   

  

      Jack Pellett 
    from Pat Pellett 

 

     Bill & Zada Schneider and David & Ida Pynnonen  
   from Jim & Betty Ann Schneider 

 

     Elsie & Garrison Moore, Elizabeth’s parents and  

      Bruce Miller, Lelandôs Father 

                from Leland & Elizabeth Miller     

 

                 Robert Leach, dear Husband 

   from Wanda Leach 

 

    James A. Hurley, Father & Grandfather 
    from Scott, Jill and Christie White 

 

                Tom & Pat Schloegel  

                           from Paul & Beth Schloegel and family 

                

The wreaths in our Sanctuary, Chancel and Narthex were a 50th anniversary  

gift from Bill & Vivian Lasich in gratitude and memory of the Lasich-  

Layne- Wilson- Randall family. 

      

 

 

 

 

                   

 

  CHRISTMAS POINSETTIAS 2017  

  Have been given in loving memory of: 
 

 Cath & Jack McDonald 

  from their family 

 

              Maxwell & Helen Swanson, parents & grandparents    
                        from the Swanson family 

 

             Albert Maki, Dad & Grandpa  

             from the Swanson family 

 

                          Paul & Louise Rebers and Paul & Fae Gwinn 

             from John & Janice Rebers  

 

 John Craik 
                        from John & Janice Rebers 

 

Marge & Rueben Griewe  

              from Barb Bennett and family  

                                         

  Albert Maki, Husband, Father, Grandfather & Great-Grandfather 

   from Dorothy, Viola & Lloyd, Sarah & Ryan, Zach, Kylie & Tyler, 

   Wendy, Luke & Lauren, Brian, Laurie, Alyssa & Lindsey,  

               Allen, Lisa, Michael, Shawnna & Matthew  

  

Tom & Mary Knauss and loved ones 

from Kris Dalgleish and Eric Knauss and their families 

 

Alan Poe, our Father 

                                        from Andrew & Diane Poe 

                         

                          Louise Grenfell DeHaas, Mother & James Rex DeHaas, Father 
                                         from Jackie DeHaas Rigby 


